Town of Plymouth

Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee

80 Main Street Terryville, CT 06786 www.plymouthct.us Telephone: (860) 585-4001 Fax: (860) 585-4015

Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee Meeting Minutes August 25, 2025

Call to Order: Chairman Michael Audette called the scheduled August 25, 2025, Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee Meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. at Plymouth Town Hall, Assembly Room, 80 Main Street, Terryville, Connecticut.

Roll Call: Chairman Michael Audette, Vice-Chairwoman Ann Marie Rheault, Committee Member Joe Carey, Committee Member/Fire Chief Marsk Sekorski, and Committee Member/Sergeant Chris Latimer. Also in attendance: Mayor Joseph Kilduff and Captain John D'Aniello.

Fire Exit Notification:

Chairman Michael Audette noted the fire exits.

Pledge of Allegiance:

Chairman Michael Audette led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Acceptance of Minutes dated July 28, 2025:

A motion was made by Committee Member/Sergeant Chris Latimer, seconded by Committee Member/Fire Chief Mark Sekorski to accept the minutes dated July 28, 2025. This motion was approved unanimously.

New Business:

a. Prepare for the public hearing

Chairman Audette reported that a mailing went out to the residents notifying everyone about the September 3rd public hearing.

Chairman Audette will speak at the hearing and go through the history.

Vice-Chairwoman Ann Marie Rheault will update the timeline and financial cost estimates.

Chairman Audette is not sure if Brian Humes will be attending the public hearing.

Windsor Locks police station just had a ribbon cutting ceremony. The cost was \$20,000,000.

Chairman Audette reported the mailers cost was \$1936.00.

Chairman Audette will order 100 lawn signs. The cost will be \$975.00.

Orange with black lettering sign: Referendum Vote

Date & Time Town Hall

Chairman Audette will look into getting a few larger lawn signs.

Old Business:

The mailers went out this week.

Public Comment:

Captain John D'Aniello will be at the meeting to help answer questions.

Committee Member Comments: None

Adjournment

There being no further business of the Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee, a motion was made by Vice-Chairwoman, seconded by Committee Member Joe Carey to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 5:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Schnaars
Recording Secretary